From: Tim Ree <Tim.Ree@ghd.com>

Sent: Wednesday, April 29, 2020 12:37 PM
To: Richard, Philip E - DNR

Cc: Ryan Aamot

Subject: Penta Wood - Residential Well Sampling
Phil,

As you know, residential well sampling is conducted at properties near the Penta Wood site on a semiannual basis in
April and October each year. Given the current COVID-19 situation, GHD recommends that residential well sampling not
be conducted this spring. Historical sampling results show that the water in the residential wells meets applicable
standards. In addition, a preliminary review of the groundwater monitoring well sample data from April 2020 indicates
that the results are generally consistent with previous results at the site. We would plan to resume the normal
semiannual residential well sampling schedule in October 2020. If you agree, we will prepare and issue letters to the
residents notifying them that sampling of their wells will not be conducted this spring but sampling is planned to resume
in the fall.

Regards,

Tim Ree
Project Engineer / Project Manager
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